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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 20, 2015
 Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m
Attendees: Janene Christopher, Colleen Clery Ferrell, Julia Gregory, Dan Hays, C.T. Martin, Gary Smith, Esther Leeflang, Ruben Carriedo, M.A. Hillier and Geoff Griffin were present. Pat Mason and Gregg Ward were excused. The September 2015 meeting minutes were approved as well as the absences.
Member/Guest Presentation: None
President's Comments: Janene reserved comment at this time as she had facility information to cover later in the meeting.
 Treasurers Report: Julia started off speaking about the good balance amongst the board members and how everyone contributed. She will work with the Club Director and Club CPA Jere Batten to plan the 2016 Budget. She wants to get a better understanding of facility spending and tournament income/expenses. She intends to have a proposed draft budget at the November board meeting. The draft budget will not include employee raises until the Board has the opportunity to review the proposed budget.  At the December meeting, the Board will decide on possible employee raises based on our budget and employee reviews. She mentioned there might need to be an additional reserve for building maintenance. Ruben added that it looked like the increase in dues helped increase membership as the numbers were up. Julia agreed. Colleen pointed out increase in bank account on balance sheet and last page of financials listing Leasehold Improvements. The Reservation Office remodel cost $3632. Jere added this item to fixed assets so the Club will be able to depreciate over the years.
Tennis Director’s Report:
· Geoff was congratulated for receiving the “Family of the Year” award from the USTA. 
· He spoke about his Junior League team which is playing every week at the Club. 
· The USPTA/USTA is holding a Sip and Serve gathering at BTC weekly. This social tennis gathering is meant for millennials.  The young pros play tennis and then go out to a local eatery to converse. The Club is donating four courts each week for the event.
·  The Wounded Warriors/VA patients are now meeting every Tuesday from 11:00 – 12:30 at BTC. 
· M.A., Geoff and their Wounded Warrior committee will be receiving an award from USTA at the Sheraton on Harbor Island in November.  USTA President Katrina Adams will be there and event has James Blake as the M C.
Club Director’s Report:
· Suggestions – 1. Clubhouse Door was recommended by a member to keep clubhouse cool on warm days when air conditioning is turned on. Due to permit codes, door can’t legally be there. 2. Member suggested switching Challenge Court from #9 to # 19 for better lights when it gets dark. Court #22 would be the only option and member needs to get signed petition before next board meeting for additional consideration. 3. Member suggested keeping courts open until 9:00 p.m. on weekends. Suggestion denied due to lack of courts booked after 7:00 on both nights for the past year.                       

·  Colleen - Intersectionals and USTA Director’s Meeting – Approved absence
·  Request to move next Board Meeting to November 24 – Approved request
·  December Board Meeting – approved for December 15
·  Workman’s Comp and Waste Management Savings – After investigation and negotiation, substantial savings in 2016 expected.
Committee Reports 
Facilities
· Janene reported on Club facility conditions:-
· Overall, the Club’s Pro-Shop & Clubhouse
 buildings are in good condition. The downspout receiver heads and leader lines on the clubhouse building needs to be repaired/replaced. A leaf guard and overflow needs to added. Janene will meet with Charles to discuss course of action.
· As for termite damage, there is nothing structural. There has been termite damage (see report dated Sept 2015 from Nixtermite), especially at windows in Clubhouse. Much of the damage is cosmetic and will not compromise building’s structural integrity.
· There are areas around the Clubhouse where there is soil/mulch [bark] in contact with the edge of the siding (water can wick up). These areas need to be dug out, but an associated issue is the drainage of these areas.
· Additional repairs & maintenance items include reputtying the glass at Clubhouse windows
· Julia asked who is responsible for Reservations building with four different City tenants. If roof needs to be replaced/repaired, BTC would have to pay entire bill. Colleen will check with City prior to next meeting for answer.
· Window in Director’s office needs to be repaired (can’t stay open).
· Dan has requested to be paid as a part time landscape specialist beginning November 1. [See New Business Item E] He will continue doing landscape maintenance- will split the six hours per week with assistant Melissa. Dan will get paid $20 /hr and Melissa remains at $15/hr. – new wages approved.
Constitution and Bylaws – 
· M.A. reported on election slate with the following nominees in absence of committee chair person Pat Mason: Jeffrey Light, Kirk Lorraine, M.A. Hillier, Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, Ruben Carriedo, Esther Leeflang, Carolina Carreno, Julia Gregory, Andrew McFarlene, Cami Gill. 
· All nominees will submit a short 8 line bio to be published in the November newsletter. 
· Election ballots will included in newsletter and at the Reservation Desk.
· Election committee will count votes.
· Julia asked Board Members to encourage 10 people to vote.
Contract and Lease – SUP expired 6/30/15
Employment and Personnel: None
Newsletter Deadline: Next publication November 2015
Ethics: None
Youth Program: None

Activities: None.
Special Projects: None
Web Site Updating: New website is live. M.A. and Esther sent revisions. Board approved full year membership for Paula Di Dio for providing new website.
Unfinished Business 
A. Donation from Spike Lowndes – Janene created five different options for permanent tournament center. Board was unanimous in decision for option A. Geoff will present to Spike and be liaison. Colleen will get quote from Echo Sport for military symbols on windscreen.
B. Tree in Front of Pro Shop Challenges – A motion was approved for judicious root pruning. Expert opinions will be contacted regarding tree removal.
C. Bike Racks – Declined by City due to size of sidewalks where location was requested. (not required 10 ft.)
New Business
A. October 2016 National Double Tournament Request by San Diego Tennis Federation – Approved
B. Advisory Board for Fundraising, Human resources and Landscaping - Approved
C. Inside Tennis and SDDTA advertisement requests – Both approved for January 2016 issue only. 2016 budget will dictate amount of funds available.
D. Holiday Party 2015 – Approved with $1000 budget
E.  Dan Hays resigned from the Board effective immediately. – Board accepted Resignation.

Adjournment: 8:35 p.m.  Executive Session to follow
Next Board Meeting November 24, 2015
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